D-8’s message to Washington


THE D-8 summit at Bali deemed it wiser to skirt the crisis brewing over the Iranian nuclear programme. The participants, however, discreetly advised Iran, a fellow member, to continue cooperating with the IAEA to find a peaceful solution to the dispute. But their tacit support for Iran was evident from their statement in the declaration affirming their commitment to developing alternative and renewable energy sources, including nuclear energy for peaceful use. It is plain that the Third World, especially the Muslim countries, are not inclined to question Iran’s right to develop nuclear power as a source of energy which most of them badly need. With Iran adhering to its obligations under the NPT, many countries feel that a move to obstruct Tehran’s uranium enrichment programme is not at all warranted. They do not equate uranium enrichment with bomb making especially when President Mahmoud Ahmadinejad has categorically declared that he has no bomb-making plans.

One hopes that the message from Bali will reach Washington and President George Bush will be persuaded to soften his stance on the nuclear issue. As confirmed by the IAEA’s monitors, Iran has so far not committed any breach of its NPT commitments. However, some doubts have been expressed by the inspectors on some matters which call for a clarification. But these can be sorted out without resorting to force as the US is threatening to do. This is not a time for polarisation between the two sides. The D-8 comprises eight of the most populous Muslim countries that have considerable clout in world affairs. The grouping has the capacity to mobilise a number of developing countries behind Iran. But this is not a time for a confrontation at the global level. The Bali summit should be taken as reflecting the mood of the Third World which calls for restraint at all levels.

